PAST PRESIDENTS OF OPTIMIST CLUB OF WALLACETOWN
— Back row, left to right, Jim Ford (1992-93), Mike Cowan (1986-
87), Larry Howard (1989-90), Bob Brown (1981-82, 1991-92),
Doug Hughes (1978-79, 1982-83). Front row: Rein Van Brenk
(1983-84), Cloyd Berryhill (1987-88), Shirley Mullin (1993-94),
Bill Loomis (1980-81 - half year). Missing were Bruce Lunn
(1974-75), Roy Pedersen (1975-76), Gary Kalita (1976-77), Jim

On January 9th, 1974, an
enthusiastic group of men
attended an organizational

meeting of the newly-formed
Optimist Club of Wallacetown
in the Community Hall, Wal-
lacetown.

To mark the 20th anniver-
sary of its inception the Club
held a murder/mystery din-
ner at the hall this past Satur-
day evening.

First Executive

Bruce Lunn was elected
president in 1974, along with
the following slate of officers:

Vice-presidents Earl Shipley
andJim West; secretary-treas-
urer, Geoff Mauer; directors

West (1977-78), Paul Pedersen (1979-80), Don Lackey (1980-
81- half year), Gary Cowell (1984-85), John Mcintyre (1985-86),
Neil O'Neill (1988-89), John Hughson (1990-91). The 20th
anniversary of the club was celebrated with a murder mystery
dinner, held at the South Dunwich Community Hall,

Wallacetown, last Saturday evening.

for two years, Victor Betts,
Joe Van Nuland and Pat
Waite; directors for one year,
Joe Kornaker, Jack Lamb and
Don Lees.

Committee Chairmen—Boys
Word, Don Lees; Community
Service, Larry Lamb; Finance,
John Eberle; Fellowship, Joe
Kornaker; Publicity, Gordon
Gow; Membership, Rien Van
Brenk; Program, Roy Ped-
ersen.

Members of the new club
were - Roy Pedersen, Wayne
Lunn, Don Lees, Kris Brown,

timist Club of Wallacetown celebrates 20 years

Rien Van Brenk, Keith
Shipley, Ivan Lackey, Jim
West, Gordon Gow, Guy Lamb,
John Richardson, Ken Ford,
Richard Steele, Don Lackey,
Lawrence  Pollard, Doug
Hughes, Neil Robb, John
Eberle Sr.,Joe Kornaker, Jack
Lamb, Larry Lamb, George
Robbins, Pat Waite, Geoff
Mauer, Earl Shipley, Victor
Betts, Joe Van Nuland, Harry
Bradt, Paul Pedersen, Jack
McAlpine, Ken Fournie, Hugh
Breen, Jack Eberle (Jr.),



20th Anniversary
(continued from page 1)

Donald Cameron, Bruce Lunn
and John Mclntyre. The
Wallacetown Club was spon-
sored by the Fingal Club.
Club Highlights
Highlights of the Club over
the years include:
. Oratorical Contest every
year, bike rodeos, Car Rally,
sponsor contestants for Wal-
lacetown Fair Queen, Stork
Cub bar tending, sponsor the
Christmas Home Decorating
contest, Wallacetown Soccer
(since September 1977), Cuya-
hoga Falls and Wallacetown
youth soccer exchange visit,
Hallowe’en Dance, monthly
Pancake Sausage and Bacon
Breakfast on' Sunday morn-
ings, selling of Christmas trees
every year, entertain senior
citizens of the community to a
Christmasdinner, annual visit
in January to visit twin club
Cuyahoga Falls in Michigan,
Essay Contest at the high
school, work at Bingos in St.
Thomas, hold Casino nights,
Fish Fry and Dance in May
with the West Lorne Optimist
Club, co-sponsor Santa Claus
parade with Dutton Dunwich
Chamber of Commerce, An-
nual Junior World of Golf
Tournament(startedin 1992),
Euchre parties, Just Say “No”
(drug program) in the schools,
and built a new food booth.
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Dedication of the Memorial Tree. To plant outside Wallacetown

Hall. Womens Institute Members are L to R.
Gladys Graham,Jean Morrison, Mae Graham, Marjorie Ripley,
Rev. Evelyn McLachlan, Helen Van Brenk.

Back Row.

Sally McIntyre, Lillian Jones, Kay Waite, Kay Lilley,Joan

Johnston, Darlene Ford, Louie Lackey.
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W.I. VISITOR FROM ABROAD — Mrs. Pam Eyles of Norfolk,

England, second from right, is spending a month in Canada.
While here, she attended the meeting of Wallacetown Women's
Institute last Thursday. Also attending were, from the left, Mae

Grahain, Phyllis Cameron of St. Paul, Minn., who was visiting her

sister Mae and other relatives here; Sally Mcintyre, president of
Wallacetown W.I., Mrs. Eyles, and Marjorie Ripley, convenor of

the meeting.

Guest from England at Wallacetown WL meefing

The Wallacetown Women’s
Institute was “Away from
Home” for their June meeting
before the summerrecess with
16 members and 2 visitors
attending.

A guided tour of the new
Dutton-Dunwich Public Ref-
erence Library by Mary Lou
McMillan proved of great
interest. The tour got on its
way in the multi-purposeroom
where there were beautiful
paintings by Paul Stevenson
which will be there for three

months when other paintings
will be brought in. The tour
continued through the
children’sand teenage section,
the staff and receiving rooms
and the business circulation
room. Through each room
Mary Lou explained the vari-
ous uses of different areas and
note was made of audio tapes,
videos and study resources on
computer and data bases.

Large print books and the
history reference section re-
ceived appreciation from the
members. Interest was also
shown in the genealogical ref-
erence section to be installed,
also the history department -
the encyclopedia and the New
Britanica. There were also
Census and Cemetery records.
As one moved from one room
to another Mary Lou made
mention of the donations made
by the different organizations
-the Optimist and Lions Clubs
and others. In the last room
visited there was a beautiful

display of plaques and names
of those who had donated and
made this library possible for
which everyone is most appre-
ciative.

As the group moved from
oneroom to another there were
beautiful paintings and art-
work by local artists.

In appreciation for the tour
Mary Lou was presented with

_a gift by Mary Lapadat.

The motto for the meeting,
convened by Marjorie, was
“Kind words are short to speak
but their echo is endless,” was
commented on by Mary. Kind-
ness is a language that any-
one can understand. Being
kind is a virtue. It brings joy
and happiness. “When you do
a kindly deed, it turns into a
flower seed - that grows and
strengthens every day, and

spreads like blossoms on the .

way.”

The roll call, “How are
youths contributing as Cana-
dian citizens” brought out
positive responses.

Aninteresting visitor for the
afternoon was Mrs. Pam Ey-
lesof Norfolk, England, whois
here in Canada on a months
visit. Pam who is quite active
in the Women’s Institute in
England gave some interest-
ing remarks about the work
there. She alsotold of her visit
to Erland Lee Museum at
Stoney Creek.

A presentation of a Centen-
ary beaker and badge was
made to Pam by Sally McIn-
tyre for which appreciation
was expressed.

A business period was con-
ducted by the president, Sally,
and the secretary-treasurer
Lillian Jones.

A number of business items
were dealt with. A tree plant-
ing dedication, in memory of
past members, will be held on
the evening of June 13th fol-
lowed by a program planning
meeting. .

The meeting closed with the
singing of “O’ Canada” follow-
ing which everyone, including

the Library staff, enjoyed a
social hour and lunch served
by Darlene Ford and Mae
Graham.



